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Entertainment
If the shoe fits ... New youth theater director takes on old favorite
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N-E/ Neal Cardin


Cinderella, played by Kelsey Floyd, dreams of going to the prince's ball as she sings and dances to "My Little Corner" during rehearsal for the Youth Theatre of Hardin County's production of "Cinderella" at the Hardin County Schools Performing Arts Center at John Hardin High School.
By HOLLY CECIL 
It's an age-old tale of hopes and dreams and happy endings, and this weekend, Youth Theatre of Hardin County brings it to the local stage.
Rodgers and Hammerstein's "Cinderella" opens Friday at the Hardin County Schools Performing Arts Center as YTHC's 34th major summer musical.
This year, the production will be under new directorship, with Bill Byrne taking the helm. Byrne is a drama teacher and director at Butler High School in Louisville and replaces Andy Zagar, who had been YTHC's artistic director on and off for the past 25 years.
"It's been a different challenge," Byrne said. "There are more people involved. It's been nice to work with all the kids to learn what I already knew — there's a ton of talent around here. The kids are all talented, and they're all good kids."
With a cast of just under 50 playing about 100 major and minor roles, the production targets younger viewers and promises to uphold the troupe's tradition of family entertainment. It runs about an hour and a half, with three intermissions.
"Every so many years, we try to pick a program geared toward younger audiences," former artistic director Andrew Zagar said.
The decision to produce "Cinderella" was made last year in the tradition of past productions geared toward younger audiences such as "Peter Pan" and "Wizard of Oz." Other past YTHC performances have included "Guys & Dolls," "Hello, Dolly!," "Oklahoma," "Singin' in the Rain," "Fiddler on the Roof," "Anything Goes," "Funny Girl," "Annie" and others.
"We always try to pick a show with an expanded cast, that fits into the stage area," Zagar said. "Natural talent here is going through the roof."
Preparations for the show began six months to a year out. In January, YTHC began holding workshops to prepare students for the audition process. Up to 80 auditioned in April, enduring a rigorous rehearsal schedule in the months to follow.
Kelsey Floyd, an incoming senior at John Hardin High School, landed the lead role of Cinderella. Floyd is a six-year veteran of Youth Theatre of Hardin County, which is a role she takes seriously.
"Everyone knows you when you're lead," Floyd said. "It all comes together as kind of a family ordeal. I guess they do look to you as a leader, and you have to hold that respect."
Floyd has played lead in other Youth Theatre productions, including "Peter Pan" and "Hello Dolly!" But, playing the fairytale princess little girls dream about in "Cinderella" has been different for Floyd.
"She's the almost opposite of me," she said. "She lets people beat her up and is really nice about it. I wouldn't do that."
Among those who treat Cinderella badly are her step sisters, Joy and Portia, played by Caroline Lallo and Katie Sally respectively.
Other supporting cast members include Rachel Ruehling as the godmother, James Farrell as the herald, Lindsey Honaker as the stepmother, Jacob Holbrook-Elkins as the king, Kimberly Strange as the queen and Jimmy Houlihan as the prince.
All roles are played by area students in the sixth grade through high school, with support of adult sponsors like choreographer Carol Zagar and musical director Katie Bennett, who produce the musical.
It's a combined effort of students from all schools in the county and the supporting community that make Youth Theatre continue to see success with each production, Zagar said.
"Now that there's more arts in education, more schools are doing more and we see more interest in the program," he said. "For those kids who have an interest in the arts, this is a more intense program."
The program has grown from about 25 in 1980 to more than 50, a number it has held to tightly for the past four or five years as its rotating cast. This year, the program will say goodbye to a group of graduated seniors, many of whom have been with the program several years. Those seniors are Shiraz Ahmad, Kolbe Disselkamp, Lindsey Honaker, Cherise Mingus, Sean Mize, Brandon Stearsman, Ryan Stemen and Kimberly Strange.
Not only has Youth Theatre grown in number, but in talent as well, organizers said.
"A lot of kids are taking dance and are learning more about the arts in school," Carol Zagar said.
Talent and number are considered when determining such details about a production, particularly choreography. "Cinderella" is about 85 percent music and dancing.
"This year, we have a group of eight girls who are good in ballet … and a group of 16 who take tap," Zagar said. "Tap is not period to medieval times, but for us, the people who work in the palace are now tappers."
There are other period dances, like waltzes at the ball and a court dance, which helps make the experience entertaining and challenging for the youths involved.
"Cinderella" will show at 7 p.m. July 8, 9, 14, 15 and 16, with a 3 p.m. matinee showing July 10. All performances will be at Hardin County Schools Performing Arts Center at John Hardin High School. Tickets are $6.
There will be a dinner buffet and pre-show entertainment prior to the July 14 showing beginning at 5 p.m. Tickets for the dinner theater are $20 and must be purchased in advance from a cast member or by calling 765-5421.
For more information call 765-5421.
Holly Cecil can be reached at 769-1200, Ext. 236, or by e-mail at hcecil@thenewsenterprise.com.
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